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Our Ref:  HTSA: parental letters/POS/JOD
Date: 18th June 2021




Dear Parent/Carer,

This week’s announcement from the Prime Minister was mainly as we expected, we have now also received updated guidance from the Department for Education.

This advice is unchanged and there has not been any easing of current restrictions.  Large gatherings (more than 30) must not be planned and due to Cheshire East’s situation as an ‘area of concern’ for Covid-19 cases and the Delta variant, the local Health Protection Team support the wearing of face coverings in schools.  In our school this is currently the situation in communal areas (unless exempt).  Recommendations are that if there are 5 cases (in an outbreak) in school we would return to the use of face coverings again in classrooms.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
The roadmap date change for the planned easing of restrictions is after the end of the school term so consequently we have cancelled the Year 11 school Prom.  This is extremely frustrating and disappointing and this is now two consecutive years we have had to do this.  We would still like to be able to offer an event in the Autumn term (even if this is just on our school site) if there is the desire, capacity and support from students to do so.  Specific guidance from Cheshire East outlines celebration/leavers event advice:

“We would advise that national guidance of keeping groups to 30 should be considered.  Consideration should also be given to how pupils can be dismissed from such an event 
and discourage further mixing after the event”.

We considered having an event on site but with around 110 students that were due to attend the Prom, this isn’t feasible in line with the legislation.  If students could liaise directly with Mr Hartley and let him know of any ideas in the Autumn term, please do so.

Yours sincerely
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D Postlethwaite
Headteacher
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